Interim Administrator

Community Meetings

Hill Top — 25 November 2021

Issues raised

Response

Rosina St Hill Top

The accumulation of “stuff” on the footpath (blocking
the footpath) and the adjoining WSC land. The situation
is an eyesore for the Community. We believe WSC has
been proposing to take action (maybe through the
ranger) about this situation which has been on-going
for many years and causes great distress to local
residents. An update on this situation would be greatly
appreciated.

This is an issue we will review and work with internal
teams to manage this issue.

After a site inspection in 2020, Council were concerned
by the danger to pedestrians using the vehicular bridge
( which is the only way to cross to the all shops and
services...but there is no footpath on the narrow
vehicular bridge) investigated options to advance the
funding of a pedestrian walkway. Apparently, the
design phase was completed some time ago but the
funding has not been finally allocated. This is a
horrendous situation for the Hill Top Community to
endure.

The design phase of this project is included within the
2021/22 Capital Works Program. Programming of the
construction phase will be subject to the final cost
estimate upon completion of design which, given it is
likely to be substantial, means it will likely also be
subject to grant funding availability.
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